
Family Parent Partnership (FPP) Meeting 
 

May 4, 2016  
Carroll Lutheran School 

 
 
Meeting was called to order at 6:37pm, there were 11 parents in attendance along with Karen Ganjon and 

Gretchen Jensen. The group was welcomed and joined in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a Prayer 

from Mrs. Ganjon Review and Approval of April 2016 Meeting Minutes 
 

● Kendal Sewell made a motion to approve as presented, Gary Shelton seconded. The motion carried 

unanimously  

 
Treasurer's Report  

● April 2016 financial reports were presented. The details of each were reviewed. Nancy Baker made a motion to 

approve both the report as presented. Kendal Sewell seconded. The motion carried unanimously.  

 
President’s Report  

● Thank you, thank you, and thank you, to everyone for their support over the past two years with Andrew Dean 

serving as President.  And goodbye to those that are not able to return next year. 

● Scholarship Fund contribution was reviewed 

● FPP Officers for 2016/2017 School Year were presented as follow:   
○ Karin Ross - Treasurer   
○ Nicole Sewell - President  
○ Nancy Baker – Secretary 

 
Administrator’s Report  

● Key points called out:   The  
○ The 4

th
 and 5

th
 grades are taking a field trip to Cunningham Falls on May 24

th
 

○ Middle School will be going to the Walter Art Gallery on June 3
rd

 
○ K-3 went to the Snyder’s Factory, Utz Factory and Kids’ Kingdom in Hanover, PA in April 
○ Thanks from Karen for all of the support and help over the past school year. 
○ Teacher appreciation week was a huge success and the entire staff is very grateful, for all of the special 

treats and treatment.  
○ Summer school tutoring will be available as needed during specific weeks this summer and McDaniel 

College is responding with some help, math students from McDaniel  
○ Last open house, there was one family to attend, looking at Kindergarten and was brought to CLS by 

word of mouth.  
○ Testing went very well.  Thank you to the parents for good attendance and for being on time.  We are 

hoping to get the results by the end of the school year 

○ It was discussed about having a retirement party for Mr. Grant.  Several things were mentioned:  
  1.     Ben Baber is doing eagle scout project, and will be dedicated to Mr. Grant 

2.     81st Bday is June 30 

3.     Have outside service at new alter as a celebration 

4.     Board to do a plaque as well 
5.     Kids give something for Mr. Grant 
6.     Ms Newton is going to work on making a cross that will be able to be signed with fingerprints 

7.     Provide to him on awards on last day of school 
8.     Hearts for each kid to write on them and cover the doors with hearts to his room 

○ School happenings coming up - Last day of school 6/9 

○ Gave much thanks for the volunteer appreciation, thanks for help for the lock in 

○ Bench in honor of Mr. Grant 
1.     Motion to purchase a bench and plaque at a cost not to exceed $500 by Nancy Baker, second by Kendal 

Sewell 
2.     Nicole will coordinate this 

 
 
 
 
 



Old Business  
1.     Family Fun Night - Great experience, kids and parents loved it.  Lots of fun, well attended, 120 or so folks and 
was all done for < $200 
2.     Central Location - Exists, all information is available 
3.     Strasophere - Send flyer home and pre-order 
4.     Bricks - Table to fall 
5.     Chocolate bar - Tabled 
6.     Cats's Meow, maybe in the fall 
7.     Kona Ice truck - one for free, for all during Field day and all Ready to go 
8.     Westminster Island Green - Fall promotion, no action now 
9.     Spring Uniform Sale - nothing formal for now, do over the summer 
 

New Business  
1. Restaurant Fundraiser - Papa Joes on May 2 

1.     well attended 

2.     Raised $200 

2.     Teacher Appreciation Week 

1.     Going well, teachers love the theme idea 

2.     Amy needs help for lunch setup, they will help 

3.     Theme has been a great idea and helped to unify the message 

3.     Field Day Needs 

1.     Tattoos need for help 

2.     Mrs. Roop has called others for help 

4.     Add the restricted items to the financials report 
5.     Fall Dinner Social 

1.     Continues to move ahead 

6.     Other 
1.     Consignment 

1.     Has not yet received the contract 
2.     AI - Need to follow up in Sept 
3.     Feb 4th 

2.     Kym Mozelak - Motion that the FPP purchases a bible for the middle school children so that each child has a bible. 
Motion was not seconded and died on the floor. 
3.     Karen Zentner - Motion to provide up to $1200 in funding to support the flood lighting to illuminate the name of the 
school on the 140 side if there is a need for this funding from the Board, Karin Ross second, the motion carried 
unanimously 

4.     Karin Ross asked about how to deal with the big things 

 
Being no further business to come before the meeting, a motion was made to adjourn by Karen Zentner. Kym 

Mozelak seconded. The motion carried unanimously. 

 
The meeting ended with the Lord’s Prayer at 8:02pm 


